
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection
M427058256

FACILITY: PONTIAC MUNICIPAL CEMETERIES SRN / ID: M4270 
LOCATION: 6180 DIXIE HWY, CLARKSTON DISTRICT: Warren
CITY: CLARKSTON COUNTY: OAKLAND
CONTACT: Larry Robinson , Building Superintendent ACTIVITY DATE: 04/27/2021
STAFF: Shamim Ahammod COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Unknown SOURCE CLASS: MINOR
SUBJECT: Based on the onsite inspection, it is determined that the Pontiac Municipal Cemeteries is no longer using the emissions unit on 
this site and this permit should be voided. I will send an email request to Ms. Sue Thelen, of the AQD Permit Section, to void the PTI Nos. 
62-70I and and16-85I. Hence, compliance with applicable requirements was not determined.
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On April 27, 2021, Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy-Air 
Quality Division (EGLE-AQD) staff, I (Shamim Ahammod) conducted an onsite schedule 
inspection of Pontiac Municipal Cemeteries (SRN: M4270) located at 6180 DIXIE HWY, 
CLARKSTON, Michigan. The purpose of the inspection was to determine the company’s 
compliance with the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, 
of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 
451); the Air Pollution Control Rules; and the conditions of PTI Nos. 62-70I and and16-85I.

Permit History and Source Description 

On February 25, 1983, Permit to Install (PTI) No. 62-70I was issued for the installation and 
operation of the 300 pounds per hour Types O and 4 waste incinerators using a secondary 
burner. 

On March 25, 1987, Permit to Install (PTI) No. 16-85I was issued for the installation and 
operation of the 150 pounds per hour Types 1 and 4 Industrial Equipment and Engineering 
Company incinerator with a secondary burner.

MACES records

On 2/28/2011, AQD received vendor document from permittee that appears to confirm that the 
power supply and gas supply have been disconnected from both incinerators.

On 01/11/2011, AQD staff received voice mail message that incinerators have been 
permanently disconnected. 

Inspection Arrangement

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, I prearranged this announced inspection on April 27, 2021.

Onsite Inspection

On April 27, 2021, at 1:10 PM, I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Larry Earl 
Robinson, Building Superintendent of City of Pontiac. Mr. Robinson’s Phone number is 248-
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758-3613 and email address is LRobinson@pontiac.mi.us. I introduced myself, provided 
credentials, and stated the purpose of the inspection. 

During the inspection I observed the fuel and electrical supply lines were disconnected from 
both incinerators (Types 1 and 4 Industrial Equipment & Engineering Company incinerator 
and Types O & 4 waste incinerator). I took several pictures showing that fuel and electrical 
supply lines have been disconnected from both incinerators. Pictures are attached to this 
report. 

Based on the onsite inspection, it is determined that the Pontiac Municipal Cemeteries is 
no longer using the emissions unit on this site and this permit should be voided. I will 
send an email request to Ms. Sue Thelen, of the AQD Permit Section, to void the PTI Nos. 
62-70I and and16-85I. Hence, compliance with applicable requirements was not 
determined.
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Image 1(Incinerators) : fuel and electrical supply lines have been disconnected from both incinerators

NAME DATE SUPERVISOR 
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